
SUDBROOKE
NEWS

september 2015

have your say

Re
pr

od
uc

ed
 b

y 
ki

nd
 p

er
m

iss
io

n 
of

 G
lo

be
 C

on
su

lta
nt

s

‘The
Parklands’  
development to be 
debated at a special 
Parish meeting in the Village Hall  
on Wednesday 2 September at 7pm

AUTUMN 
SHOW, 

p20-21

sudbrooke
sports
fun day
Races, stalls, music,
tug-of-war, refreshments 
and the bar’s open!

p14-15



ROGER CHAMPION
QUALITY BUILDER

FOR ALL YOUR BUILDING NEEDS 
Specialising in

	 Extensions	 Sun Rooms
	 Patios	 Block Paving
	 Driveways	 Garden Walls

CHAMPION CONSERVATORIES
Quality conservatories tailor-made to your 

requirements at affordable prices!
     Tel: 01673 862796    Mobile: 07711 093969

NO JOB TOO SMALL – FREE ESTIMATES!
Winner of a West Lindsey District Council 

Built-In Quality Award 2005!
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editor’s ramblings
september 2015

contents IT is a real action-packed magazine this month, with so much going on in 
the village, with obviously the proposed Sudbrooke Park Development 
dominating matters, especially now the planning application has been 
received by West Lindsey District Council.

The proposals are the focal point of the latest issue, but residents 
should not forget that September plays hosts to two of the biggest events 
on the village calendar – the Sports Fun Day and the Autumn Show.

Hopefully both will be well supported as there is a lot of hard work that 
goes into the planning and execution of these two popular events – let’s 
keep our fingers crossed for some fine, sunny weather for the Sports Day 
after last year’s virtual washout.

I had my Sudbrooke News email address hacked into last month, so I 
have set up a new account at sudbrookenews@gmail.com, so make sure 
you mail any correspondence to that new address, and apologies to all 
those who received a bizarre message about Odessa. Feel flows.  Dom

october issue – deadline for contributions: SEP 20
EDITOR & ADVERTISING MANAGER
Dominic Picksley
Tel: 01522 595705
SudbrookeNews@yahoo.co.uk

distribution
Lyn Etheridge
Tel: 01522 750905
lyneth46@gmail.com
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A PARISH MEETING FOR SUDBROOKE 
WILL BE HELD AT 7pm 

ON 
WEDNESDAY 2 SEPTEMBER 2015  

IN THE VILLAGE HALL, SUDBROOKE
AGENDA

1) To approve notes of meeting held on April 2, 2015
2) To discuss Planning Application No: 133284
Proposal: Hybrid application comprising of Outline planning application with means of access 
to be considered for erection of up to 140 dwellings and a new building to replace the former 
Sudbrooke Holme to provide up to 25 apartments for retirement living. Erection of a new building 
to provide restaurant-public house. Extension and widening of West Drive and Holme Drive to serve 
the development, associated hard and soft landscaping and, demolition of existing poultry sheds. 
Change of use of land to provide a new area of open space including provision of new footpaths 
and sustainable drainage infrastructure. Change of use of land to provide new community 
allotment facilities.
Location: Land adjacent Sudbrooke Park, Off West Drive, Sudbrooke
Application type: Full Planning Application
Application category: Large Major – Dwellings

Peter Heath
Chairman, Sudbrooke Parish Council

Reproduced by kind permission of Globe Consultants



the lowdown
n So, hybrid planning application 133284 was finally submitted to West 
Lindsey District Council on August 12, 2015, with 140 homes and 25 
retirement apartments, as part of a new Sudbrooke Holme complex, mooted 
for Sudbrooke Park, which is to be 
called ‘The Parklands’.

A new pub/restaurant has also 
been included in the plans, along 
with new allotments, and the 
creation of new footpaths and 
access roads.

It has taken months of planning, 
design work and surveys to get to 
this point, with builders Jackson & 
Jackson working with Lincoln firm 
Globe Consultants to come up with 
a very detailed plan for the new 
development,

Globe Consultants have produced 
a 35-page Integrated Planning 
Statement outlining the proposals, 
with in-depth details of the actual 
proposed development, planning 
policy considerations and a 
consultation overview, along with 
technical considerations.

In there are detailed drawings of 
how the development will look, the appearance of the houses to be built (some included below), along 
with results of several surveys carried out, including Highways, Trees, Ecology and Flood Risk.

Anyone wishing to object to the plans have to contact West Lindsey District Council’s Planning 
Department by September 2 (21 days from the initial application), while there is a meeting at the 

            Village Hall about the proposals on the same day, with matters expected to get fairly heated.
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sudbrooke development
the latest news
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parish council minutes
June 2015

Notes of the monthly meeting of Sudbrooke Parish Council held on Thursday 
4 June in Sudbrooke Village Hall.
COUNCILLORS PRESENT:
Councillors Peter Heath (Chairman), Stuart Curtis, Paul Rignall, Mrs Lyn Etheridge, Andy Cottam, 
County Councillor Mrs Sue Rawlins, Mrs C Myers (Clerk), Mrs B Solly (Treasurer)
also PRESENT:
Mr Dominik Jackson, Jackson and Jackson Development, Mr James Rigby, Globe Consultants, 
and in excess of 120 residents

48) 15/16 Proposals for Developing Sudbrooke Park
n The Chair opened the meeting by stating that the Parish Council wanted to take in the opinion of 
residents of the village with regard to proposals of a residential development in Sudbrooke Park by 
Jackson and Jackson Developers. He suspended Standing Orders in order to allow residents to take 
part for a limited time and ask questions of Messrs Jackson and Rigby.

The Chair stated that meetings of the Parish Council had not been held ‘in secret’ with 
developers. However, it would come back to the Parish Council to make judgments in the best 
interests of the village, hence some questions had been put to the developers in advance of this 
meeting and it was hoped that they could be answered for clarification.

District Councillor Stuart Curtis gave an update on the emerging Central Lincolnshire Local Plan 
relating to proposals for future development in the area and also gave general advice on existing 
planning policies under which present planning applications are determined by West Lindsey District 
Council.

Mr Jackson and Mr Rigsby stated that they were interested in working with everyone.  They 
answered the questions previously put to them written in italics.

Amenity Area 
Will a commuted sum be provided for future maintenance of that part of the Amenity Area to be 
designated to the Parish Council?

What extent of potential amenity area would be accessible to the village compared to that under 
development? What is the total extent of the development and is it to be solely residential?

A commuted sum would be made for rolling maintenance. There would be long-term maintenance of 
the amenity area, building on the existing footpaths, surfacing to the highest quality. There would be 
new footpaths into the woodland, additional benches and outdoor gym equipment, walkways around 
the water. This will be gifted to the village. There is also a proposed extension into the Ten Acre 
Covert.  

The Woodland Trust was interested in taking over the woodlands. 
The proposed development was for up to 140 houses.

NEW SUDBROOKE NEWS EMAIL ADDRESS
sudbrookenews@gmail.com
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parish council minutes
Highway Matters
(a)  What steps will be taken to safeguard or remove the legal right of access to the park gates on 
Main drive by those who currently enjoy that access. Is there an intention to block road access to the 
gates from the bridge on Main Drive?

The current access on the A158 would not be taken away. New residents would be discouraged from 
using this route as a short cut. There would be a change in the surface treatment of Main Drive.  
Consideration would be made to putting covenants on the sale of properties so that new owners  
cannot change access.

(b) Would financial contributions be available in the event of the Highway Authority agreeing to 
provide traffic lights at peak time periods at the A158 junction and additional passing bays along 
Nettleham Lane?

An independent consultant in Leeds had carried out an assessment which would be submitted with 
any planning application. LCC Highways would have the opportunity to agree or object at that time.

 
Retirement Homes
(a) What would be the total number of apartments within the proposed building?
(b) Would local residents have priority over those people outside the area?
(c) On the basis that the apartments would be leasehold, what plans do you have to form a 
Management Company to maintain the building and communal areas?

There would be 25 retirement homes – proposal to rebuild Sudbrooke Holme
Local residents would be given priority. This would have to be written into the planning application.  
They would be leasehold with a management fee.
There would also be a small number of two-bedroom bungalows.

Protected Trees
What significance is the developer giving to protected trees?  How can the scale of development 
proposed take place without major destruction of the amenity and wildlife value of the trees – the 
reason for which they were initially given TPO status?

There will be a need to fell trees to facilitate access. Compensatory tree planting will be carried out 
within the development. Developers willing to work with WLDC to ensure trees are planted early and 
are of an acceptable age. The Developer would look at which trees required to be removed for access.

Protected Wildlife
What ecological surveys have taken place and what were the results?
In addition to the impact on wildlife and ecosystems generally, how will the environment for known 
protected species be managed or enhanced?

A site survey was carried out last summer – these show no protected species had been found on site. 
Badger and bat surveys are being carried out. The developers would look at the wildlife plan for the 
area. Wildlife will not be recklessly endangered. Poultry sheds within the woods would be removed.
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parish council minutes
Drainage
Will additional storage facilities be required to manage increased run-off from development – if so 
where and how big will this be? Who will maintain and fund this long term?

Additional storage facilities would need to be created, as shown on the plan local engineers have 
carried out a drainage survey, Greenfield run off rates will be achieved. Drainage will not increase 
flood risks elsewhere or result in localized drainage issues. An additional pond would be made.

Discussion/questions ensued at each point, with residents expressing extreme concern about any  
proposed development in the Park area; there being an obvious increase of vehicular traffic at  
Scothern Lane junction and on Nettleham Lane, this being a single track road; the ingress/egress onto 
the A158 via Main Drive/Park Gates which in its present form could not be adopted by Highways – the 
entrance at the Park Gates being of insufficient width; the increase on medical services in the area; 
the increase in numbers of pupils for schools; the destruction of woodland and the effect it would 
have on protected species that do exist in the woods – this was argued with Messrs Jackson and 
Rigsby.

The Chair drew the Public Forum to a close at 8.45pm. Residents continued to view the drawings of 
proposals.  

Standing Orders resumed at 8.55pm and the Parish Council meeting continued in the Bramham 
lounge with one resident present.

49) 15/16 Any other Parishioners Items
n A further complaint had been made about the condition of the footpath between Main Drive and 
Fox Covert. Members agreed to discuss this again at the end of the required six-month period at the 
September meeting of the Parish Council.

A resident had brought to the attention of the Clerk that the grass cutting in the vicinity of 
Courtfield Close was poor. It was noted that the daffodil foliage had prevented cutting back, but that 
this would soon have died back completely allowing full cutting. 

Copy letter received from resident of Wragby Road sent to Staying Alive at Lincolnshire concerning 
cars parked in slip road at junction of Scothern Lane/A158 when dropping children off at the bus stop.  
Agenda item for next meeting of the Council.

50) 15/16 Apologies

51) 15/16 Declarations of Interest on any item on the Agenda

n Councillors Bob Waller, Miss Rose Dobbs, Ian Russell. Proposed by Councillor Peter Heath, 
seconded by Councillor Andy Cottam and Resolved that the reasons given be accepted.

n Item 8a) Installation of CCTV equipment – Councillors Paul Rignall, Stuart Curtis, Mrs Lyn 
Etheridge, as members of the Village Hall Committee.

Item 13) Planning matters – Proposed Sudbrooke Park  development: Councillor Mrs Lyn Etheridge, 
as a resident of Sudbrooke Park.

Item 9) Permission for removal of bench, Northfield Park – Councillor Mrs Lyn Etheridge as spouse 
of Mr Dave Etheridge.
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parish council minutes
52) 15/16 Notes of Meeting held on May 14, 2015 for Approval

n Proposed by Councillor Paul Rignall, seconded by Councillor Mrs Lyn Etheridge and Resolved that 
the notes be signed as a correct record of the meeting.

53) 15/16 Police Matters
n Incidents for Sudbrooke during May 2015:
ASB:
inconsiderate	 1
burglary:
THEFT	 1
concern for safety	 2
Domestic	 3
suspicious	 2
transport:
hazard	 3
RTC	 1
Total	 13

54) 15/16 County Councillor’s Report

55) 15/16 District Councillor’s Report

n CC Mrs Sue Rawlins stated that the initial review of the proposed library closures was into the 
second round.

Boundary Review – CC Mrs Sue Rawlins explained that the County Council is aiming to reduce the 
number of Councillors from 77 to 71 so some electoral boundaries would be changing. It is unlikely 
that this would affect Sudbrooke.

n DC Stuart Curtis reported on a planning application for 200 homes in Nettleham on land to the 
rear of Larch Close.  

56) 15/16 Report on Matters Outstanding
n a) Installation of CCTV at Village Hall: This had now been completed and handed over by the 
installers to Alan McCrone, Chair of Village Hall Committee and Councillor Stuart Curtis, by Councillor 
Mrs Lyn Etheridge and Resolved to go forward as above.
b) Siting of notice boards – update: The posts had been delivered and it was hoped that the notice 
board would be sited within the next two weeks.
c) Tree Preservation Orders in Village: Nothing further to report.
d) Strimming of footpaths in village: A price for strimming was awaited from the grass cutting 
contractors prior to a grant application form being submitted.

Proposed by Councillor Paul Rignall, seconded by Mrs Lyn Etheridge and Resolved that the 	
grant application be submitted to LCC when pricing was received.
e) Notification of street lighting replacements – St Edward’s Drive: Notification received from 
LCC Highways that the replacement lighting scheme would commence in July 2015 and take duration 
of four weeks to complete.
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parish council minutes
57) 15/16 Permission requested by Mr Dave Etheridge to remove 

Memorial Seat from Northfield Park for renovating
n Proposed by Councillor Andy Cottam, seconded by Councillor Paul Rignall and Resolved that the 
seat be removed by Mr Etheridge.

58) 15/16 Weed Treatment in Village – Quotations Received
n Two quotations for weed treatment had been received. Quotation (A) in the sum of £184.00 for the 
season (three sprays). Quotation B in the sum of £180.00.

Following consideration of the quotations it was decided that the current contractor continue to 
carry out the weed spraying in the village – Quotation A – West Lindsey District Council.

Proposed by Councillor Paul Rignall, seconded by Councillor Andy Cottam and Resolved as above.

59) 15/16 Clerk’s Report regarding Purchase of Laptop
n The Clerk stated that she had purchased a laptop computer from PC World at a lesser price than 
previously quoted – £294.97 (inc VAT). Software and configuration had amounted to £75.00. A new 
email address for the Parish Council had been set up and would shortly be in use.

A replacement printer had not yet been purchased, but the Clerk was looking for one with 
inexpensive cartridges.

60) 15/16 Finance
n A) Change of signatories on bank account – As Mr Martin Dickie was not now a member of the 
Parish Council, his name required to be removed from the bank mandate. Councillor Peter Heath 
agreed to become a cheque signatory, along with the remaining signatories of Councillors Paul Rignall 
and Stuart Curtis.

Proposed by Councillor Mrs Lyn Etheridge, seconded by Councillor Andy Cottam and Resolved as 
above.

n B) Accounts for payment:
Lonsdale Direct Solutions – April Sudbrooke News	 £203.00
Glendale Countryside Ltd – May cut			   £533.22
Mr M Halliday – litter pick expenses			   £6.00
Mrs B Solly – expenses May				    £25.20
Mrs J Heselwood – Internal Audit			   £50.00
B Knight & Son Ltd – posts for notice board		  £63.50
Glendale Countryside Ltd – April cut			   £533.22
Mrs C Myers – purchase of Parish Council laptop		  £294.97
Todds AC – Stationery				    £73.54
Mrs C Myers – purchase of CCTV signs			   £5.26
D Stockley – Setup and configuration of new computer	 £75.00
Mrs C Myers – expenses April and May			   £42.83

Proposed by Councillor Paul Rignall, seconded by Councillor Stuart Curtis and Resolved that the 
above payments be made.
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60) 15/16 Finance continued

n C) Internal Auditors Report – The Internal Auditor had brought some items to the attention of 
the Council which were noted.

n D) Purchase of replacement First-Aid Box – Due to date expiry of a number of items in the 
current first-aid box, a replacement was required. Proposed by Councillor Andy Cottam, seconded by 
Mrs Lyn Etheridge and Resolved that the Clerk purchase a replacement First-Aid Box up the cost of 
£40.00.

61) 15/16 Planning Matters
n The meeting earlier in the evening with Jackson and Jackson Developments was discussed.

Members were disappointed that they had not had the opportunity to view the suggested proposals 
on the documents brought by Mr Jackson. 

The public part of the meeting was discussed and it was felt that due to the strong reaction of 
residents, the Parish Council needed to meet Mr Jackson in a non-public meeting to understand what 
is being offered to the village through a Section 106 Agreement in his proposed planning application, 
emphasising that should an application be granted planning permission, the village needed to be able 
to gain the maximum benefit.

It was agreed that a letter be sent to Mr Jackson asking that he hold a Public meeting to address all 
the concerns that parishioners had raised earlier in the evening.

Proposed by Councillor Peter Heath, seconded by Councillor Paul Rignall and Resolved as above.

62) 15/16 Electoral Review
n Addressed in County Councillors Report.

63) 15/16 Training
n Councillor Paul Rignall requested attendance at a training evening for Councillors to be held at 
Market Rasen on June 17, 2015.  

Resolved unanimously that Councillor Rignall attend the training.

64) 15/16 Chairman’s Comments and any Items for Next Meeting
n The Chair expressed concern about recent unpleasant letters sent to the Parish Council from 
residents. He emphasised that members seek to work for the entire community and the comments 
made were unjustified.

65) 15/16 Correspondence
n Three letters from residents in Sudbrooke Park which received replies accordingly. 

Although verbal confirmation had been given, written confirmation had not been received from the 
landowner for permission to place a seat/bench on Beech Tree Corner. The Clerk had therefore  
written to the landowner on June 3 advising that unless the Parish Council heard to the contrary 
within 14 days, arrangements would be made for the seat to be fitted.

66) 15/16 Confidential Item – to Resolve to move into Closed Session
n Resolved unanimously. The member of public left the meeting
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parish council report
Brief report of meeting held on July 2, 2015

n Jubilee Garden: A letter had been received from a resident expressing concern about the untidy 
state of the Jubilee Garden. Members instructed the Clerk to request that the grass cutting 
contractors cut the shrubbed area to a shorter height. Since the meeting, residents Bernard Bartram, 
Dave Marshall and Stuart Curtis have pulled out the weeds/grass growing through the shrubs to 
prevent them from being ‘choked’ and give the area a better appearance. 

n Police Matters: 
animal/pet	 1
inconsiderate	 3
CRIMINAL DAMAGE        	   2         
SUSPICIOUS          	  2         
RTC  	   1         
TRAFFIC OFFENCE           	 2
 
PCSO Payne was in attendance to speak about the recent anti-social behaviour in the village, which 
had resulted in vandalism in the Holme Drive area and broken glass in the Northfield Park play area, 
resulting in a special ‘sharps clean’ of the area by a contractor.

PCSO Payne stated investigations were continuing and that patrols were being increased in the 
village.

n Consideration of provision of passive speed signs, on Scothern Lane: These signs can be 
obtained for minimal charge through the Lincolnshire Road Safety Partnership and it was considered 
that they could be beneficial on Scothern Lane, Sudbrooke. The item was deferred for further 
consideration at the next meeting of the Parish Council.

n Date of next Parish Council meeting: Thursday 3 September 2015, 7.30pm, Village Hall. 

Dear Residents of Sudbrooke
I have been asked by the Parish Council to raise your awareness to the dangers of parking on the 
slipway of the A158 opposite Cherry Tree Cafe. It is convenient when waiting for bus passengers 
to stop either on Scothern Lane or if congested then the slipway itself. The dangers of doing so 
need to be emphasised. 

In parking there you block the slipway forcing eastbound vehicles to go around you on to the 
A158 i.e. directly onto the busy road without the the streaming affect of the slip road. By parking 
there you also block the vision of westbound traffic to emerging vehicles.

If you must wait at the junction of Scothern Lane and Wragby Road then wait on Scothern 
Lane well away from the actual junction and accept that your passenger may have to walk a 
short way to the bus stop.

One of the reasons for repositioning the Parish Notice Board from there to the Park gates was 
the difficulty of parking for the Clerk, and the dangers she faced when updating the notices by 
having to operate close to such a busy junction.

Please park sensibly and don’t be a danger to yourself or anyone else.

Peter Heath
Chairman Sudbrooke Parish Council
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SUDBROOKE 
SPORTS/FUN DAY
SUDBROOKE PARISH COUNCIL 

SPORTS EVENT
COMMUNITY SPORTS AND FUN DAY 

IN CONJUNCTION WITH SUDBROOKE PRESCHOOL  
AND SUDBROOKE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE

at SUDBROOKE VILLAGE HALL and playing field
starts 12noon

RACES commence at 2.15pm

n bouncy castles n
n REFRESHMENTS n

n stalls n
n TUG-OF-WAR n
n LIVE MUSIC n
n BAR OPEN n

SATURDAY 5 SEPTEMBER 2015

COME ALONG AND JOIN IN SOME FAMILY FUN
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SUDBROOKE 
SPORTS/FUN DAY

RACE SCHEDULE (races start 2.15)

No.1............................................................................... Mixed pre-school 30m sprint
No.2.......................................................... Mixed reception to age 7 years 40m sprint
No.3........................................................................ Girls age 8 to 11 years 50m sprint
No.4 ........................................................................ Boys age 8 to 11years 50m sprint
No.5 ......................................................................Girls age 12 to 15 years 50m sprint
No.6 ......................................................................Boys age 12 to 15 years 50m sprint
No.7 .......................................................... Females age 16 years upwards 50m sprint
No.8 ..............................................................Males age 16 years upwards 50m sprint

No.9 ......................................................................... Mixed pre-school egg and spoon
No.10 ...................................................Mixed reception to age 7 years egg and spoon 
No.11 ..............................................................Mixed ages 8 to 11 years egg and spoon
No.12 ........................................................... Mixed ages 12 to 15 years egg and spoon

No.13...........................................................................Mixed to age 7 years sack race
No.14..................................................................... Mixed ages 8 to 15 years sack race

No.15.......................................................Preschool to age 7 years wheel barrow race
No. 16........................................................ Girls ages 8 to 15 years wheel barrow race 
No. 17............................................................... Boys ages 8 to 15 years wheel barrow 

No. 18......................................................................Mixed primary school Tug of War
No. 19.................................................................. Mixed secondary school Tug of War  
No.20.................................................................................... Mixed adults Tug of War

SATURDAY 5 SEPTEMBER 2015
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autumn show
n Now that the vegetable patch is in full 
production and providing an abundance of crops 
for the table and freezer, it is time to turn our 
thoughts to the Autumn Show – the entry 
schedule and rules are published in this month’s 
magazine (pages 20-21) for your information and 
use.

Exhibits in all classes would be very much 
appreciated from village residents of all ages, 
regardless of whether you are a seasoned 
gardener or only just beginning on the journey of 
growing your own produce for family meals.

If you are not into vegetable or fruit growing, 
then perhaps you could bake a fruit pie, a 
savoury flan, some fruit scones, a Victoria 
sponge or make some jams, curds and chutneys 
– plenty of choice for everyone to show what 
they can achieve.  If cooking is not your forte, 
then how about the floral and handicraft 
sections.  Go on – have a go!

If the children are looking for something to fill 
the last few days of their summer break, then 
why not encourage them to prepare items for 
entry in any of the Junior sections – the judges 
will take age into account. We really do look 
forward to seeing as many youngsters as 
possible taking part in this village event.

Admission to the Village Hall to view exhibits 
is free. Only adult exhibitors are asked to pay a 
nominal fee per entry to help defray the cost of 
running the Show. 

We look forward to 
another excellent 
Autumn Show and 
extend a warm 
welcome to all 
who come along 
and support 
this village 
event.

Visit to Barnsdale Gardens in July
n Our annual outing to Barnsdale Gardens 
(below), near Rutland Water, was blessed with 
lovely weather and the 39 different gardens 
provided us with lots of ideas. Several of our 
members recalled watching BBC Gardeners’ 
World many years ago when Geoff Hamilton was 
presenting the show from Barnsdale and now his 
son, Nick, carries on the family tradition.

Birds, butterflies and insects were in 
profusion; there were even several sightings of 
Red Kites soaring above the gardens. 

A most enjoyable day and one to be 
recommended if you are at a loss for somewhere 
to visit at any time of the year.

AUGUST AGM
n We got three gardens for the price of one! 
Many thanks to our hosts Jenny and Colin Rose 
for providing the venue for the AGM, and also to 
Dave and Ruth Marshall, and Janet Stocker, for 
opening their gardens for members to view.  

Although all three gardens were of similar 
proportions, each had its own character and 
individual aspects particular to the owners – 
treasured areas where godchildren and 
grandchildren played, as well as special 
occasions marked by gifts of plants, trees and 
shrubs from family and friends. 

The newly-erected greenhouse in Jenny and 
Colin’s garden was supplying produce in 
abundance already, and the mature palm trees in 

two of the south facing gardens provided 
a touch of the exotic.

The quiz winning 
team were Angela 

Gould, Jenny 
Williams, Pam 

Peace, John 
and Iris 

Whitaker.  

sudbrooke
gardening club

With John & Iris Whitaker
Secretary: 01522 751198
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scouting with 
the lincoln 25

Nick Cornwell-Smith
01522 753689 – 25th Lincoln (Scothern) Scout Group

summertime in scouting
n During the summer term, we always try to 
put the “out” in to Scouting. All three sections 
spent much of the summer term out and about in 
various parts of the surrounding area – various 
hikes, cycle rides, fire building, pioneering, tree 
survey and sporting activities took place.

The Beavers completed the fantastic Baron’s 
Trail in Lincoln, locating most of the 25 Baron 
figures scattered around the city. 

The Cubs also spent time outside including a 
cycle ride along the Fossdyke towards Lincoln. 
Meanwhile, the Scouts used many of the facilities 
at the Sudbrooke Campsite and on one of the last 
weeks, completed a fabulous rope bridge, as well 
as using the bouldering wall.

Not everything was outdoors and at the 
beginning of the term, the Annual Scout Family 
Service was held at St Edward’s Church in 
Sudbrooke. 

The theme for the service was “The values we 
live by”. Using the 800th Anniversary of the 
Magna Carta, a short presentation was given by 
the Beavers, Cubs and Scouts about how even 
Scouting was influenced by the words and ideas 
of the Magna Carta – the laws and promises 
within Scouting reflect society’s behaviour in 
trying to live by certain values. At the end of the 
service all members renewed those promises.

The finale to the term was the social evening 
held at the Scothern Village Hall. This was our 
“Final Fling”, a combined fundraising and 
activity evening for all three sections and their 
parents, siblings and relatives. 

Hard work was put in by those staffing the 
BBQs, keeping everyone supplied with beef 
burgers and sausages, whilst inside cakes, teas 
and coffees were selling well. Activities included 
mini-crossbows, pioneering catapults, book stall, 
raffle, wellie racing and marble game. A good 
time was had by all, the weather held off and 
much fundraising took place.

TH
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scouting with 
the lincoln 25

Nick Cornwell-Smith
01522 753689 – 25th Lincoln (Scothern) Scout Group

The summer holidays are a time for recuperation 
for the leaders and preparation for the next 
term. Hopefully we will have another excellent 
year once the schools start back.

During that term we will be holding our Annual 
General Meeting and would welcome any 
volunteers to join our Executive Committee. You 

do not have to have children in scouting, just an 
appetite to support the work of the leaders in 
any way you can.

If you are interested or want more information 
then please contact me, Nick Cornwell-Smith, 
Group Scout Leader on 01522-753689 or 
25thlincoln@googlemail.com.

TH
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Sudbrooke Gardening Club autumn show
To be held in the Village Hall on Monday 14 September, 2015

NAME.......................................
Open to Sudbrooke Residents and Gardening Club Members

ENTRY FORm
vegetables
1	 Six Runner Beans......................................
2	 Four Tomatoes..........................................
3	 Three Onions.............................................
4	 Three Courgettes......................................
5	 Three Beetroot.........................................
6	 One Vegetable and One Flower................
7	 One Table Marrow or Pumpkin................
8	 Longest Runner Bean 
	 (irrespective of quality)............................
9	 Three Shallots...........................................
10	 Three Parsnips..........................................
10a	Three Carrots............................................
11	 Three Leeks...............................................
12	 Three Vegetables in a Box........................

Fruit
13	 Soft Fruits in Season................................
14	 Three Dessert Apples...............................
15	 Three Cooking Apples...............................
16	 Three Pears ..............................................

Flowers/Pot Plants
17	 One Spike Gladioli....................................
18	 Three Dahlias............................................
19	 One Hybrid Tea Rose................................
20	 One Stem Floribunda Rose.......................
21	 Three Stems of any Perennial..................
22	 One Spray Chrysanthemum.....................
23	 Three Asters..............................................
24	 One Vase Mixed Flowers –
	 minimum four varieties..................... …….
25	 One Flowering Pot Plant..........................

26	 One Foliage Pot Plant ..............................
27	 One Cactus................................................
28	 One Succulent ..........................................

Flower Arrangement
29	 ‘Flowers from the Garden’........................
30	 A Foliage Arrangement............................

Miscellany
31	 Any plant for exhibition not included in
	 classes 1-30........................................ …….
31a	“What went wrong!” –
	 flower, fruit or vegetable .........................

Cookery
32	 Jams or curds............................................
33	 Chutney.....................................................
34	 Fruit Pie....................................................
35	 Savoury Flan.............................................
36	 Four Fruit Scones......................................
37	 Victoria Sponge........................................

Handicraft
38	 Handicraft – any medium.........................
39	 Photography – ‘In the garden’..................

Junior Section:  (Age 14 and under):
40	 Section A: Something I have grown.........
	 Section B: Something I have made..........
	 Section C: Something I have cooked........
	 Section D: Something I have painted or 
	 drawn about Autumn...............................

rules
1) Any resident of Sudbrooke and club members may exhibit at the show.
2) All entries must have been grown or made by the exhibitor.
3) Adults may enter a maximum of two exhibits per Class.
4) Juniors may enter a maximum of two exhibits per section in Class No.40.
5) Winning entries from previous shows may not be re-exhibited.  
6) An entrance fee of 20p per exhibit will be charged.
7) Juniors may enter free of charge. Age to be shown on exhibit. 
8) Exhibits to be handed in at the Village Hall from 6pm to 7pm.
9) Judging from 7.05pm.
10) Points will be awarded in each class as follows:
	 1st place = 3 points
	 2nd place = 2 points
	 3rd place = 1 point

11) Prize cards will be awarded for each Class 1st, 2nd or 3rd places.
12) Gift vouchers will be awarded to category winners.
13) The Gibson Trophy will be awarded to the ‘Best in Show’ exhibitor.

Tea, coffee, soft drinks and biscuits are available from 7pm.

Open for public viewing from 7.45pm – no charge for viewing.
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taking a walk
in the country

With Mike Halliday
01522 754686

August WALK
n A seven-mile walk starting from the delightful 
village of Boothby Graffoe.

The views from Lincoln Edge in glorious 
sunshine were superb and thoroughly enjoyed by 
our group of 12 walkers.

From Navenby we walked down to the Low 
Fields towards Somerton Castle (right) before 
making the return journey via Coleby village.

During our walk through the Low Fields, it was 
rare to see a field that didn’t contain rape seed.                                                                                                       
Just who grows our food these days? 

Future walks
n We shall do the postponed walk around 
Rothwell on Saturday 5 September.

The walk is circular starting from Rothwell in 
the Wolds and passing through Nettleton Beck.
The walk has good field paths and tracks when 
dry and there are two long climbs, but the views 

are worth the effort. Walkers should meet at the 
village hall at 9.30am and are advised to take a 
waterproof coat, wear suitable footwear, bring a 
drink and a snack.

We are planning our coastal walk in October 
from Sutton-on-Sea.
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QUIZ NIGHT
september 4

october 9
november 13
december 11

The Village Hall bar opens at the normal time of 7pm, 
with the quiz commencing at 8.15pm.

Come on down and test your knowledge in what is a 
very relaxed, entertaining and enjoyable evening.

the sudbrooke local
The NEXT INSTALMENT

? ? ??

Sudbrooke seniors
We are a group of people aged over 55 years who meet 
each month for coffee and a chat. New members are 
always welcome so why don’t you come along and join 
us. There will probably be someone there that you 
know!

WHERE?	 Sudbrooke Village Hall
WHEN?	 The second Friday of each month at 10.30am

If you are interested in joining us, but transport is a problem, don’t 
worry – just ring Lincoln 750852 and we may be able to organise a lift.

 For first-class babysitting and dog walking 
contact Martha Stewart on 01522 75238
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the 1 SCOTHERN
brownies

With Helen Arnold and Basia Neumann
scothernbrownies@hotmail.co.uk

what’s been happening?
n 2015 has been a busy year so far for 1st 
Scothern Brownies.

During the first few months, we were working 
towards our Friends to Animals badge. We had a 
very informative trip to Pets at Home on Tritton 
Road, Lincoln where we learned a lot about how 
to care for animals, as well as getting to stroke a 
rabbit and a gecko!

This was followed up by a visit from Nicola and 
Rupert Hadley, 
who very 
kindly brought 
in guinea pigs, 
stick insects 
and hens to 
one of our 
brownie 
meetings.

The girls 
asked lots of 
questions and 
really enjoyed 
the evening. To 
complete our 
badge we went 
to Bransby 
Home for 
Horses on a 
sunny evening 
in June where the girls were able to meet lots of 
the horses and donkeys which have been rescued 
by the charity.

We were pleased to have been asked by 
Scothern Parish Council to scatter wildflower 
seeds at Grange Park in Scothern. We revisited 
the area a couple of months later with our 
notebooks and were amazed at how many 
different varieties of wild flowers we found that 
had grown there.

We had our annual pack holiday at Kingswood 
Activity Centre in Dearne Valley, near Doncaster, 

this April. The girls loved spending time with 
their friends in their (en suite!) dormitories and 
doing archery, zip wire, climbing wall and a film 
night amongst other things. Plans are already in 
place for next year’s holiday, which will be at the 
seaside at Trusthorpe.

To end the summer term we had a traditional 
campfire night at Sudbrooke campsite, with 
friends from Dunholme Brownies. Fortunately 
the rain held off and we were able to have a good 

night of songs 
and games.

However, 
perhaps the 
highlight of the 
last few months 
has been our 
“Den Day” 
sleepover at 
Nettleham 
guide hut in aid 
of Save The 
Children fund. 
Twenty-one 
girls and four 
leaders made 
dens out of 
cardboard 
boxes – kindly 
provided by our 

Brownie parents and Nettleham Co-op – and we 
slept (a little!) in them in the hut overnight.  

Our parents were very generous and we raised 
£252 for the charity – thank you.

As well as all the above, we’ve managed to fit 
in evenings of crafts, singing, cooking, games 
– the list goes on.  

We would like to take this opportunity to thank 
our fabulous parent helpers as we couldn’t run 
1st Scothern Brownies without them.  

If you would like more information, please 
email us on scothernbrownies@hotmail.co.uk.

ST
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Are you fed up with the over-development 
of the Lincoln fringe villages?
A MESSAGE FROM THE SUDBROOKE PARK 
RESIDENTS ACTION GROUP
n Doesn’t it seem to you that the Lincoln fringe 
villages – Nettleham, Scothern, Welton, Dunholme 
and North Greetwell, to name just a few, are having 
to put up with more than their fair share of 
development, whilst getting precious little in return 
in the form of the much-vaunted “Section 106 
agreements”, whereby developers are supposed to 
contribute to the local infrastructure or amenities 
in some way?

This is amply demonstrated in the case of 
Sudbrooke Park, with the application by developers 
for a “sympathetic” scheme of 140 houses, plus 
retirement apartments. There are many people in 
the surrounding villages and in Lincoln itself who 
enjoy walking, cycling and horse riding in 
Sudbrooke, and have done so for years. 

But not for much longer. Visit the developers’ 
website at www.parklands-sudbrooke.co.uk and 
take a look at all the plans and other documents. 
You’ll see from page 35 of the Tree Survey that vast 
swathes of the historic woodland and wildlife 
habitat will be lost, and what are now public 
footpaths through woods and fields will become 
public footpaths along new roads lined with 
housing. The walkers and cyclists will just have to 
go elsewhere – with the wildlife hot on their heels.

And what will Sudbrooke get in exchange for all 
this? A new pub/restaurant, an outdoor gym (yes, 
really!), and a new “lake” (which isn’t for our 
benefit, but necessary to accommodate the run-off 
water from the site), a few allotments, a derisory 
extra path or so in the form of a sanitised 
woodland walkway – not to mention the 
“community orchard”! 

Most people aren’t interested in any of these and 
with the possible exception of allotments, very few 
people, if any at all, have asked for them. What 
people in Sudbrooke are interested in, is where 
they’re going to educate the new residents in the 
developments going on in all these villages which 
share the same local facilities, and what enhance-
ment of medical services will they provide? 

Will there be an increase in GP surgeries? This is 
only the tip of the iceberg – what about hospital 
and specialist facilities, as well as out-of-hours and 
ambulance resources, which are stretched well 
beyond capacity already? Then there are the roads. 

There’s no clear proposal of how to deal with the 
growth in traffic on the A158 or A46, let alone the 
greater volume travelling through Sudbrooke, 
Scothern and Nettleham, all trying to access the 
roads via the same junctions, and often at the same 
time. 

If 140 houses are built at Sudbrooke, for 
example, even at only two cars per household, 
that’s another 280 cars minimum trying to access 
the A158 (which is a “red route”!) maybe at least 
twice a day – apart from commercial traffic. 

The Transport Assessment you’ll find on the 
“Parklands” website won’t cut it – and let’s 
remember, all these surveys in the supporting 
documentation have been commissioned and paid 
for by the developers.

The concerns of Sudbrooke residents are exactly 
the same concerns as people in the other local 
villages have – whilst West Lindsey District 
Council’s Planning Committee insists on 
considering each development application on its 
own merits, and fails to take account of the overall 
picture and the cumulative effects of the same 
scenario being repeated time after time in all the 
surrounding villages. 

So although you may think the Sudbrooke 
development will only impinge on people living 
there, you can see that it will have a knock-on 
effect on all the other villages as well.

The planning application for Sudbrooke would 
therefore be an ideal opportunity for anyone 
concerned with the future quality of life in this area 
to make their views known to West Lindsey District 
Council, by post to:
The Director of Regeneration and Planning, West 
Lindsey District Council, Guildhall, Marshall’s Yard, 
Gainsborough, Lincolnshire, DN21 2NA,
Or via the planning section of West Lindsey’s 
website, either by E-mail to: 
planning.customer.care@west-lindsey.gov.uk,
Or using their online comments form: 
www.west-lindsey.gov.uk/residents/planning-and-
building.

There are only 21 days allowed for this from the 
date of “The Parklands” planning application, so if 
you want to comment, in the interests of your own 
village too, make sure you don’t miss the deadline, 
or your views will be ignored! 

www.SaveOurSudbrooke.uk
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readers’ letters
Your correspondence

Dear Editor,
I have seen the publicity put out by the Park 
Residents group and feel that the full story is not 
being revealed. 

The Group has failed to state that the land in 
question is Private land to which we, as villagers, 
have NO right of access, apart from Public 
footpaths, and that if the application succeeds 
the village would get ownership of those very 
same woods. 

Such ownership would allow complete access 
not simply through new constructed paths.  

The woods and walks in question have been 
closed to us since just before the change of 
ownership and caused outrage from those who 
had enjoyed walking there. 

However, it was only the indifferent attitude of 
the then land owner that allowed this to happen. 
This anger led the PC to start the process of 
requesting the adoption of further footpaths 
which would affect the areas proposed for 
development. 

The County Council control the procedure for 
adopting footpaths and I believe that the WLDC 
should note of the routes that may be adopted 
when making their decision on the application.

I have not made up my mind about the 
development and want to see the full plans in 
detail, but I have to acknowledge the owner’s 
right to use his land as he wants and within the 
law. However, at the moment I feel it’s like telling 
your next-door neighbour he can’t lay a patio 
because you like the shrubs in his garden!

Name and address supplied

Dear Editor,
I would just like to say my husband is a big 
loser!!!

Well he is, but I also need to say a massive well 
done to him Ted; he has lost an amazing seven 
stone.

Last year people around us were amazed to 
see Ted taking down the 78 conifers that 
surrounded our property on St Edward’s Drive 
single handily, armed with a good old-fashioned 
saw – this really did help him speed his weight 
loss up,

Ted’s done so well that he has decided to take 
over the slimming world group at Nettleham in 
September and I am so proud of him so a big well 
done to my amazing husband.

Pauline Sidebottom

Dear Editor,
Firstly I would like to applaud the Sudbrooke 
Park Residents Action Group in what they are 
trying to do, but feel that they are trying to shut 
the stable door after the horse has bolted!

I do think the photos that have been put up 
rather exaggerate what will happen to the 
woods. Looks a bit like Armageddon together 
with a row of lorries from India.

I would like to know why was it that the 
residents were not aware that the woods and 
associated grounds were for sale in the first 
place, when it may have been possible for the 
residents to club together and purchase some if 
not all of the ground to preserve it for the village.  
The first we all knew of it was when the woods 
were vandalised by the new owners!

It was obvious from the outset that it was 
never going to be left as it was, development was 
always going to happen.

Name and address supplied

Dear Editor,
I thoroughly enjoy reading the Council Notes 
every month, but could someone please explain 
why one of the members – and we all know who 
– is always listed in the ‘Apologies’ section?

Pretty pointless being a member of such a vital 
organisation if you can’t be bothered to attend.

Bill Staunton

NEW EMAIL ADDRESS FOR 
SUDBROOKE NEWS

sudbrookenews@gmail.com
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readers’ letters
Your correspondence

Dear Editor,
I enclose a picture ‘Treasures of Sudbrooke 
Village and Park’, with figures for the species of 
birds, mammals, butterflies etc. whose habitats 
will be greatly diminised by the proposed new 
development. 

Over a third of the trees together with the rich 
habitat of underbrush and over 300 species of 
wild flowers in the Park will need to be removed 

for the construction of 140 houses, pub and 25 
retirement flats, together with minor roads, the 
extension of Holme Drive, and the construction 
of a large lake to accomodate the rainfall run off 
from the houses.

If you’re interested in your village and its 
future – please visit the website: 
www.saveoursudbrooke.uk.

Barbara Bingham (nee Precious)
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Villagers Bernard Bartram, Dave Marshall and Stuart Curtis 
have done a sterling job in sprucing up the Jubilee Garden in 
Sudbrooke.

They spent a Saturday morning in August pulling out the 
weeds, as well as grass growing through the shrubs, to 
prevent them from being ‘choked’ and give the area a much 
better appearance. 

Thanks to their hard work and grafting!

spruce 
almighty

sudbrooke
ladies club

With Gill Rignall
01522 595736

latest update
n We return after the summer break to a 
varied Autumn programme.

Forthcoming events
Thursday 17 September: 
West Lindsey District Council – Recycling. This 
sounds like a load of rubbish, but it is a return 
visit of a very interesting presentation.

Thursday 15 October: 
Ken Day – ‘Signs of Bygone England’.

We meet in the Bramham Lounge at 7.30pm 
on the third Thursday of most months. Guests 
are always welcome and are asked to make a 
contribution of £2.

Please see the Parish Council website for 
full 2015 programme.
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Thank you to everyone who had a hanging 
basket on show. 

With so many lovely baskets to see, the 
judges had a difficult job choosing the 
finalists and eventual winners.

Six gardening club members did the 
initial judging to narrow down the 
competition to six finalists.

The winner of the competition is Sandra 
Ryan from 13 West Drive.

Sandra designed her own baskets from 
plug plants that she nurtured through 
spring and early summer.

The runners-up are Mike and Sheila 
Cannon from 1 Chestnut Close with their 
stunning display of begonias.

The other four finalists were:
13 Manor Drive
13 Ellison Close
4 Windsor Close
32 St Edwards Drive

Mandy from Scothern Nurseries, who 
sponsor the competition, had a hard job 
separating the six finalists.                                                                                          

She will award the winner’s prize and 
trophy to Sandra at the gardening club 
Autumn Show on Monday 14 
September around 8pm. 

Mike Halliday
(Chairman, Sudbrooke Gardening Club)

sudbrooke
hanging basket 
competition

Sandra’s 
stunning 
basket, 
with the 
Cannon’s 
runner-up, 
inset
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ONE of the lifelines of the village has come to a
shuddering halt, with the sudden and mysterious  
closure of the local convenience store in Sudbrooke.

Previous occupant Haider Saeed stuck a note on the 
door telling residents the shop had been repossessed,  
but he insists he is endeavouring to get the facility back up
and running again. And not before time too.

“I am going to be opening the shop in very near future,” he told Sudbrooke News.
“I aim to open it full time again, but it will take me some time to get that in order.”

Parish Council Chairman Peter Heath expressed his disappointment at the 
closure of the shop, saying: “It is a great shame that the shop has not survived.  
I think it’s a great disservice,  
not to have a shop that  
is operational in 
the village.”

the village shop
mystery

TWO NEW 
BENCHES
Thanks are extended to the 
Plymouth Brethren Christian 
Church for the purchase and 
siting of the new benches in 
the village. 

One has been sited on 
Beech Tree corner (by kind 
permission of the 
landowner) and the second 
outside the hairdressers.
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a time to thank the unsung
n September and October is the traditional 
time of year when we celebrate and say thanks 
to God, for the gifts of the fields, the hard work 
of the farmers and the safe provision of 
another annual larder to see us through the 
dark cold winter days, and into the new growth 
from the warm sun of spring. It is a lovely 
picture, but actually how much reality is there 
in it for our 21st century 24/7, 365-day world. 

Probably for most people not a lot! Food is 
always available to us in the West in plenty, 
and when we can’t grow it we buy it in from 
overseas. In our local villages, very few people 
have any connection whatsoever to modern 
agriculture, so maybe there is a sense we are 
celebrating the wrong thing now, or maybe 
there are other things to celebrate too!

It is, therefore, with that thought in mind, St 
Edward’s Church in Sudbrooke is broadening 
its approach to the harvest season, and using 
it as a time to celebrate not just creation and 
the harvest gifts, but the gifts of all those 
people who make up the community of 
Sudbrooke. 

Those people who make things tick, those 
people who selflessly give up their time and 
share their skills for the benefit of others and 
the community at large. Do we ever think and 
give thanks for our parish councillors, village 
hall committees, scout and brownie leaders, 
leaders and organisers of clubs and coffee 

mornings, and dare I say it, even those who 
week in week out keep the church maintained 
and open for the benefit of all? Probably not, 
or at least not that often!

To offer some balance to this, October 3-4 
will be an open weekend at St Edward’s. There 
will be a programme of events across the 
weekend, to include music recitals and talks 
throughout the day. We have a strings concert 
from Lincoln Promusica on Saturday evening, 
and the weekend will end with a Celebration 
‘Harvest & Community Songs of Praise’ at 6pm 
on Sunday. There will also be harvest themed 
displays from various groups around 
Sudbrooke in the church over the weekend.

We invite you to come along and look at 
some of things the community, your 
community, has to offer. Enjoy a coffee and 
cake, or glass of wine in the evening, while 
listening to a talk or some wonderful music, or 
just come and have a look around the church 
admiring its mid-Victorian architecture.

If you live in Sudbrooke a full programme of 
events will be dropped through your door later 
in September. 

It would be great to see as many of you as 
possible supporting this church and 
community venture, especially in joining us at 
our ‘Songs of Praise’ and saying thank you for 
all the God given gifts bestowed on our 
communities. I look forward to seeing you 
there. The Peace of Christ be with you all.

With Revd Chris Hewitt 
01522 754924 – rev.chris.hewitt@btinternet.com – @RevdChrisHewitt

the church diary

CHURCH SERVICES FOR september
Date	 Venue	T ime	S ervice
Sun 6 September	 Stainton By Langworth	 9.15am	 Holy Communion 
	 Sudbrooke	 10.45am	 Holy Communion
Thu 10 September	 2 Chestnut Close, Sudbrooke	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sun 13 September	 Barlings	 9.15am	 Holy Communion 
	 Sudbrooke	 10.45am	 Family Worship
Sun 20 September	 Langworth	 9.15am	 Holy Communion 
	 Sudbrooke	 10.45am	 Morning Praise
Thu 24 September	 2 Chestnut Close, Sudbrooke	 2.30pm	 Tea Service
Sun 27 September	 Reepham	 10.30am	 Discipleship Service with Bishop David 
	 Langworth	 7pm	 Prayer
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royal british legion
welton & district branch
update
n  The next meeting of the above Branch will 
be held on Tuesday 15 September. The meeting 
will be held at Welton Sports and Social Club 
beginning at 7.45pm. 

The Branch Poppy Launch – Poppy  
Collectors’ Evening  will be held on Tuesday 13 
October 2015.

The event will again be a social evening for 
poppy collectors from the two Branch areas 
– HCG24 Area covering the main villages; and 
HCG25 which covers the outlying villages and 
areas between Riseholme and Waddingham.   

Collectors will receive letters of invitation 
to join Branch members at Welton Village Hall 

at 7.30pm. There will be a welcome from the 
Poppy Appeal Organisers and a short talk by 
the new Branch President.

If anyone is interested in becoming a poppy 
collector or would just like to learn more 
about the aims of the Legion you will be very 
welcome to attend. 

A buffet will be provided during the evening 
so, for catering purposes, please contact 
Stuart Coates, Chairman (Tel. 01673 860904) 
or Rosemary Moore, Secretary (contact details 
below) if you wish to be present. A raffle will 
be held during the evening.
Contact Details: Tel: 01673 860732,  
E-mail: rosedonlea@btinternet.com.
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jumble sale:
patient participation group
n Thank you to everyone who organised, helped 
on the day and supported this event.

A grand total of £507.20 was raised.  
The funds raised by the PPG Committee at 

events like these, will be spent in ways to further 
improve the high level of patient care we already 
offer.  The PPG Committee will discuss and agree 
on how the money will be spent.

Annual Flu Day
n Due to the success of our annual flu day, we 
are once again holding it at Wragby Town Hall.

It will be held on Wednesday 7 October 2015 

from 8am to 6pm. Appointments are necessary 
and can be made by contacting the surgery. This 
session is for our registered patients who have 
previously had the vaccination or fit the 
following criteria:
• Aged over 65 years
• Have a chronic lung, kidney, liver or heart 
disease
• Diabetic
• Are immunosuppressed
• Resident in a nursing home
• A registered Carer

If you fit the above criteria do not wait to be 
invited – book your appointment today!

wragby health
With Kerry Kinsey

01673 858206
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nettleham health
Latest update with Helen Lunn

01522 751717 (www.nettlehammedical.co.uk)

FLU CLINICS
n It’s that time of year again when the practice 
once again start to plan the annual flu clinics. 

We are pleased to announce that our flu 
vaccination clinics will commence at the 
beginning of October and run periodically until 
the middle of November. 

Influenza is a virus causing a lung or 
respiratory infection. While for most people it 
is only an unpleasant illness that should pass in 
about a week, it can cause serious complications, 
particularly in young children and older adults. 

Getting a flu vaccination is the most effective 
way to stop you catching flu and passing it on to 
others.

Vaccination is available for patients who fit 
one of the criteria listed below:

• Pregnant (at any stage of the pregnancy)
• Children aged 2, 3 or 4 years of age (the  

vaccination is delivered via nasal spray rather 
than injection)

• A Carer (If you are the main carer for an 
elderly or disabled person, their well-being could 
be placed at risk should you fall ill)

• Aged 65 years or over
• Aged 6 months and over and suffer from any 

of the following conditions:
w Chronic respiratory disease
w Chronic heart disease
w Chronic kidney disease
w Chronic liver disease
w Chronic neurological disease
w Diabetes
w Immunosuppression

Appointments were made available to book 
from the week commencing August 17, 2015.

You can book an appointment either online 
(if you have registered to use the online system) 
via the practice website or by contacting the 
practice by telephone after 10.30am any day.
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Latest update
n I suppose for the UK we haven’t had too bad 
a summer in Lincolnshire. It is time to get out 
and get some pictures ready for the camera 
club competions in 2016 – wow, here we are in 
September and I have already started to 
mention 2016!! 

At the Camera Club, we have five club 
competitions a year and to meet the criteria 
for each competition we like to take plenty of 
pictures to meet the requirements of the 
competitions. 

The competitions are for fun only and to get 
some feedback from the judges, the members 
also have the chance to win one of the cups up 
for grabs and someone will be the lucky 
recipient of the POTY (Photographer of the 
Year) cup the special accolade for one lucky 
member.

On the theme of competitions, we start 
September off at the club with one of our club 
competitions “Architecture”.

I know that the members will have some 
great entries as we had a night out earlier in 
the year to grab some great images in and 
around Lincoln. 

Competition night is on September 3, 
starting at 7.30pm so come along to see the 
resulting images.

Our second meeting in September on the 

17th, will be a night when I will be giving some 
simple instruction about taking so great 
portrait shots, starting with the flash gun on 
your camera and finishing with a couple of 
studio lights to give some great shots of the 
sitter. 

Just in case anyone out there would like to 
be our sitter for the night then please do get in 
touch for a few more details.

You don’t have to be a stunning young lady 
you can be a more mature member of the 
community, a male with a wiry beard and 
some great character lines or maybe a lady 
who would like to have a few pictures taken 
and try their hand at sitting for us. 

Or if there are any young ladies who would 
like to come and have their picture taken then 
please get in touch. We do not take anything 
other than fully-clothed photographs, but even 
after saying that all sitters under 18 MUST 
have a parent in attendance.

Well that’s it for September, but if you are 
interested in attending the Camera Club please 
do not hesitate to get in touch or pop down 
and see us on one of our meeting nights.

Get in touch via Facebook “Dunholme 
Camera Club”, email dunholmecc@btinternet.
com or contact page on the website at 
www.dunholmecameraclub.co.uk or phone 
Grahame on 01673 860469 for further details.

dunholme
camera club

With Grahame Dunkin
01673 860469 – dunholmecc@btinternet.com

Spirit of Scothern presents an evening of easy listening live music by 
local group Fusion  entitled “Autumn in Harmony” on Saturday 26 
September 7.30pm at St Germains Church, Scothern. 

Tickets £8 (inclding cheese and wine) are available now from 01673 
861412 or by email to: staxiom@aol.com. 

Proceeds in aid of St Barnabas Hospice and Spirit of Scothern fund to 
revitalise the village hall.
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INFLUENZA VACCINATIONS
n By the time you read this we should have our 
‘flu clinic plans firmly in place. 

The Practice is planning to hold two or three 
drop-in Saturday clinics (no appointment 
necessary) and some clinics on our Monday late 
nights and throughout the week for those that 
are eligible.

If you are seeing a clinician for other reasons 
and think you are eligible, please ask them 
during your consultation. 

We will also be routinely offering the nasal 
vaccine to all children that are aged two, three 
and four on August 31, 2015. That is, children 
with a date of birth on or after 1st September 
2010 and on or before August 31, 2013. 

All pregnant women are also eligible and this 
can be discussed with your midwife or you can 
attend one of our ‘flu clinics. 

We will not routinely write to patients so 
please do not wait for an invitation – please 
contact Reception for more information. 

DNAs (Did Not Attends)
n In July, patients did not attend for 45 doctors’ 
appointments and 65 nurses’ appointments. 

This is a total of 110 appointments and 18.3 
hours of clinical time.  Please try to help us by 
cancelling appointments as soon as you realise 
they are no longer required – you can do this in 
person, over the ‘phone, by text or online. 

FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST
n The Practice is taking part in the national 
Friends and Family Test scheme and would value 
your input. If you would like to provide feedback 
on our services, please complete a card next 
time you are in the surgery or complete on our 
website at www.weltonsurgery.co.uk. 

It is a very simple survey to complete, asking 
just one questions and leaving a space for 
comments if desired. 

OVER ORDERING MEDICATION
n We have recently had lots of medication 

returned to us that had been stockpiled in 
patients’ homes. Please can we ask patients not 
to re-order medication which is not required / 
needed at that time. 

When drugs are returned to us like this, we are 
unable to put them back into stock and can no 
longer send them to third world countries and so 
they are unusable and wasted. 

Often these drugs have to be destroyed and 
one example recently was the return of over 
1000 tablets which had cost the NHS £60 and 
then another £20 in destruction kits plus the 
staffing time taken to do this. 

 
STAFF TRAINING
n We will be closed for training from 1pm on 
Tuesday 15 September. Emergency cover is 
provided by calling the usual surgery number 
(01673) 862232 and selecting Option 1). 

welton health
With Nadina Prestedge

01673 862232





Handy Home Services
Sudbrooke-based family business est 2007

For all your ongoing home requirements
KITCHENS
From a full kitchen installation to replacing taps, sinks, 
worktops, handles, doors and drawers

BATHROOMS
From a new bathroom installation to replacing worn 
parts, taps, sinks, baths, toilets, etc...
Replace the bath with an easy-access shower

general maintenance
For all those odd jobs we offer:
n Carpentry services
n Electrical improvements
n Plumbing repairs / improvements

Whatever your requirements, call us today for a free, 
no-obligation quote.
Telephone: 01522 751846
Mobile: 07796 750609
Email: handy_home_services@yahoo.co.uk

Peter & Hilary Gwynn
Post Chase, Church Lane
Sudbrooke LN2 2QH
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information station
Emergency services sudbrooke parish council

member of parliament

sudbrooke village hall hire

clergy

west lindsey district council

environment agency

lincs county council

health surgeries

schools

utility companies

Emergency.................................................... 999
Police...............................................................101
Fire & Rescue................................. 01522 582222
Ambulance Service......................08450 450422
PSCO Jackie Parker...................... 07944 776801

Clerk to the council:
Mrs C M Myers, 94 Jubilee Close, Jubilee Park, 
Cherry Willingham LN3 4LD.....................750531
Email: SudbrookeParishCouncil@gmail.com
Chairman: Peter Heath.......................... 595061
Vice-Chairman: Bob Waller....................753017
Rose Dobbs..............................................753060
Lyn Etheridge...........................................750905
Paul Rignall.............................................. 595736
Ian Russell............................................... 754984
Andrew Cottam........................................750470
Treasurer: Bridget Solly.............. 01673 857580
County Councillor:
Sue Rawlins, Badgers Holt, Friesthorpe Road, 
Buslingthorpe............................... 01673 885545
Email: cllrs.rawlins@lincolnshire.gov.uk
District Councillor:
Stuart Curtis (also Parish Cllr)..................751874
Email: stuartlyncurtis@aol.com

Edward Leigh, 20 Union Street, Market Rasen 
LN8 3AA......................................... 01673 849461
Email: gcca.uk@btconnectcom

Lyn or Stuart Curtis...................................751874

Reverend Penny Green............................595596
evdpg@virginmedia.com
Associate Priest...................... Revd Sue Bradley
Associate Priest...................... Revd Carol Bason
Assistant Curate......................Revd Chris Hewitt

nettleham library
Opening Times...............................01522 782010
Tuesday: 10am-1pm; Friday 2pm-6pm; 
Saturday: 10am-1pm

Main number................................. 01427 676676
Out-of-hours.................................. 01427 613960

Flood line......................................0845 9881188
Incident hotline............................. 0800 807060

Main number.................................. 01522 552222
Emergency planning......................01522 582220

Nettleham Health Centre................ 01522 751717
Welton Health Centre................... 08444 773072

Sudbrooke Pre-School..............................753225
Ellison Boulters............................. 01673 862392
William Farr................................. 01673 866900
Cherry Willingham........................ 01522 751040
Scothern After-School Club.........07944 709024

Electricity Central Networks........ 0800 6783105
Gas – National Grid.........................0800 111999
Anglian Water............................... 08457 145145
Severn Trent Water..................... 0800 7834444
Yorkshire Water............................ 0800 1573553

what’s on in sudbrooke
Whist.........................................................595715
Mah-Jong...................................................751881
Kickboxing................................................ 750198
1st Sudbrooke/Scothern Brownies...01673 862102

25th Lincoln Scouts..................................753689
Sudbrooke Seniors...................................750852
Ladies Club............................................... 595736

If you would like to be 
featured on this page, then 

email the editor at:
sudbrookenews@gmail.com
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